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SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
April 14, 2014 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened an irregular session on Monday, April 14, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. at the Town Hall with all the members of the Planning Board. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. Attorney, Chris Boldt and TA Veloski were also present.         










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Discussion Re: Zoning Amendments concerning Workforce Housing (WFH)   
   1.1 Sandra Lassalondra – Ms. Lassalondra asked if there was an eleven page document/agreement that the BOS has signed for WFH and is it true that zoning can be changed for developers, to allow them to do whatever they want. Attorney Boldt referred to the WFH statute and stated if the Town’s ordinance doesn’t provide for “reasonable opportunity” then the Courts will give the developer what they want. Attorney Boldt stated the PB is trying to comply with the intent of the statute by proposing the ordinance changes at next month’s Town Meeting but he cannot guarantee that anyone will sue the Town. Attorney Boldt noted by going through this process the Town is meeting the intent of the statute. Ms. Lassalondra stated the contract/agreement is with Housing & Urban Development (HUD), LRPC and the Federal Government, everyone values their property and it is not true that the Town doesn’t have minorities. Ms. Lassalondra stated if you build it, they will come and we will be inundated. Attorney Boldt replied the concerns are philosophical which would lead you to vote against the amendments.  Attorney Boldt stated some municipalities have adopted WFH, similar to what you are doing and it was never intended to be “Section 8”. Ms. Lassalondra replied but WFH can be low-income. Attorney Boldt explained that he has five kids that are now in their twenties and they cannot afford to live in his community but that is a choice, so people can vote for the amendments or not, democracy works. Attorney Boldt asked everyone to keep in mind the proposed amendments are for only certain sections of Town. Jane Goss replied it is for all besides the lake (Recreational) and Forest Conservation. Attorney Boldt noted at least fifty percent of the residential has to be allowed. Jody Slack stated his biggest concern is that multi-family will be allowed in the General Agricultural zone, we have cluster housing now in two zones and a separate ordinance should have been drafted for WFH’s five units, Cluster zoning should have been left alone. Attorney Boldt replied the amendments were drafted with limitations and the time for amendments to zoning has passed (4/8/14). Attorney Boldt referred to RSA 675:3, which states the amendments shall go on the Town’s Ballot but if you are unsatisfied with any part language then you have the power to vote it down. Ms. Lassalondra read the last paragraph of the WFH statute that refers to the “Builder’s Remedy” and Attorney Boldt replied if the Town does nothing then that would potentially be the outcome and the risk the Town runs. Attorney Boldt stated it all depends on what the Courts decide but if the ordinance is passed then the Town has restrictions and Court wouldn’t go to that extreme, then an Applicant would need Board review. 



















   1.2
Paul Litchfield – Mr. Litchfield stated WFH is for economically challenged or minority groups and would need to be brought within (30) minutes of a commercial area, Concord is that area because the lakes region is a retirement community. Attorney Boldt replied there is no requirement in the statute regarding a thirty (30) minute commute. Mr. Litchfield stated some of the grant money was supposed to be for outreach, which people just found out and people are being denied that right. Mr. Litchfield asked for a show of hands of those in the audience that knew about the WFH amendments and stated how do you vote on something, if you do not know anything about it. Attorney Boldt replied the grant was authorized by the voters at last year’s Town Meeting and the Planning Board has held at least two Public Hearings, so they are in compliance. Mr. Litchfield explained he doesn’t have a computer and the Town has resources and feels that a mailer should have been sent out. 




















     1.3 Bill Whalen – Mr. Whalen stated the BOS cannot take the amendments off the Ballot but the PB can, so keep that in mind. Mr. Whalen explained he thought the grant was for a study without changing the Town’s Ordinances but unfortunately we didn’t participate in the first round of the grant. Mr. Whalen stated the RSA has deemed the Town is in compliance and feels we have jumped the gun and may not have needed any changes. Mr. Whalen proposed doing a study and figuring out if the Town has ample housing. Mr. Whalen noted he feels that the Recreation zone would be a perfect fit for this because Doctor True Road has some senior housing proposed at one point but it failed. Attorney Boldt stated can the PB pull the amendments off the Ballot, my interpretation is that they cannot because the deadline has passed and the Town has to stick with the statutory powers given to them by the Legislature. 

















      1.4 Jane Goss – Mrs. Goss thanked the Board of Selectmen for calling this special meeting with the Planning Board. Mrs. Goss requested the WFH amendments be taken off the Ballot, for the following reasons; Ben Frost said invitations for the first round of the grant was sent out to all of the Towns through e-mail then a flyer & brochure were also sent. Planner Ward claims he was not notified. She feels the Town is already in compliance and the grant’s round #2 process has been flawed. Ben Frost said a competitive bid was needed, if the Town has a Policy. Mrs. Goss asked if the Consultant attended the mandatory grant meeting on May 6th last year. Planner Ward replied yes he did. Mrs. Goss read the language in the grant application referring to 5% outreach. Mrs. Goss stated this outreach should have been targeted workshops to include the Town’s Store, the Historical Society, Realtors, the Church, etc., to discuss regional issues and should’ve been done throughout the process, we educated residents in four days. Mrs. Goss requested the outreach funds be given back. 












           



  1.5 Jody Slack – Mr. Slack stated he is confused why we are meeting, if the Board knew nothing could come off the Ballot. Mr. Slack noted he lives in workforce house and 53% of the Town already qualifies. Mr. Slack stated if the amendments get beaten at the polls, the Town needs to do something but not as they are written now.  














     1.6 Judy Burlingame – Mrs. Burlingame explained she has been on the Budget Committee for eighteen years and is running again this year because no one has signed up but never thought she would have to keep an eye on her elected officials. Mrs. Burlingame stated she recently attended a PB & BOS meeting, where she watched people get thrown under the bus and point fingers, and wouldn’t want your jobs. Mrs. Burlingame stated she is not educated on this, so she can’t vote but has heard WFH will be assessed differently, so less taxes will be collected and the rest of us will need to raise the top dollar, which she finds appalling. Chair Giunta asked if the grant work could be delayed and Planner Ward replied he doesn’t have that answer. Selectman Nickerson asked why a study couldn’t be done. Evelyn Auger replied the study would’ve been an irrelevant fair share analysis of not only what the Town has but what the Town has plus the needs of the region, which is Belknap County. Evelyn Auger stated there is no figure for “fair share” and the Town should go after Legislators for the mythical number. 











                1.7 Marsha Martel – Mrs. Martel stated she is disappointed in all of you because no one was notified and she has seen the impact. Mrs. Martel asked if the grant money can be given back and the Town could hold off for a year. Shame on you.














     1.8 Andy Sanborn – Mr. Sanborn stated this might be easier of it was not such a tough economy. Mr. Sanborn referenced an article dated November 30, 2013published by “BIA” and stated these are business people, the people that create jobs and put money in our pockets but there are two ways to look at this issue. 
















     1.9 Hal Graham – Mr. Graham referred to an article in Laconia Daily Sun that states the American workforce is shrinking. Mr. Graham stated tonight's meeting agenda was not posted and meeting minutes have not been being posted in the Town Office. Mr. Graham stated he has been attending the PB's meetings and there is barely anyone ever there, people need to get involved. Mr. Graham noted the Sustainable Community Initiative is run by the LRPC, who is running the show and there is a lot bigger picture then just what is happening here. Mrs. Goss asked if language could be added to the amendments stating the BOS do not recommend this. Attorney Boldt replied he would check and send a response to the Board. 




















     Public informational meetings have been scheduled for May 1, 2014 at 7:00 p.m and May 10, 2014 at 10:00 a.m.    
2.0 Library Budget Re: Mathematical error – Chair Giunta made a motion to increase the Library’s budget by three dollars ($120,411 dollars). Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  





 









3.0 ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m. 








  




4.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 16, 2014 at the Town Offices @ 4:30 p.m.  













Respectfully submitted, 

April Rollins, BOS Recording Secretary 

4/14/2014

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


